MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting

April 13, 2005

Approved May 18, 2005
Present: Ellis Searles, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Sam Drogo, and Alison Doughtie. 

As there was no quorum, the following motions will be voted upon through e-mail:
1.


Motion to form an ad hoc committee led by Mike Donaruma to 




explore a change in the dues structure.

1st Drogo

2nd Donaruma

2. Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a revised budget proposal for 2005-06 incorporating the recommendations of the Executive Board at the March 10, 2004 budget workshop. 



Motion to accept the budget as proposed: 




Budget Facts

· This budget as presented will absorb the increases from NYSUT of $11.00 and from AFT of $5.40 per member for employees earning $28,000 or more, and increases from NYSUT of $8.25 and from AFT of $2.70 per member for employees earning $21,000 to $28,000.
· No increases in local dues.

· This budget will appropriate $13,193 of the Fund Balance.

1st Drogo

2nd Czarnecki

3.


Motion to expend $200 for the Oneida County [NYSUT local] 




Presidents to support their “Vote Yes” campaign for school 




budgets. This expenditure will use VOTE/COPE funds:

1st Doughtie

2nd Donaruma

4.


Motion to expend up to $500 for the PA to send a representative 




to a retirement dinner for Lou Stollar, Ed 39 Past President, who has 



served as a mentor to our leadership:
1st Drogo 

2nd Donaruma

5.


Motion to approve the 3/31/05 minutes:

1st Czarnecki

2nd Doughtie
Addenda per e-mail:

A. Motions 1-5 approved via e-mail.
B. Bank signatories – President Ellis Gage Searles, Treasurer Mike Donaruma, and Secretary Marie Czarnecki – approved via e-mail.

Respectfully submitted, Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
